In the event that human remains are encountered during the proposed investigations, work in the vicinity of the discovery will stop immediately and the location will be secured.  The Oregon State Police, the Oregon State Historic Preservation Office (SHPO) Archaeologist, the ODOT Project Manager and the ODOT Senior Archaeologist will be contacted.  If the discovered remains are determined to be Indian, officials from the Legislative Commission on Indian Services will be asked to determine their tribal affiliation, and appropriate Tribal governments will be contacted by ODOT (pursuant to ORS 97.745(4)
).  The Tribes, SHPO and ODOT will then confer on an appropriate course of action for reinterment.

�“Any discovered human remains suspected to be native Indian shall be reported to the state police, the State Historic Preservation Officer, the appropriate Indian tribe and the Commission on Indian Services. [1977 c.647 §2; 1979 c.420 §1; 1981 c.442 §4; 1985 c.198 §1; 1993 c.459 §10])”





